
         Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council

Meeting held at:


The Community Room

Moorland House, Moulton Place 


Blakelaw, Newcastle upon Tyne 


NE5 3RY
Tel:  07588154441
E-mail: bnfcc@outlook.com
         


     Chairperson of Council: John Wears 



      Clerk to the Council: Helen Richardson
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

DATE HELD: Thursday 9 January 2020 
TIME:   6.00 pm 
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears(JW – Chair), Irene Teasdale(IT), Violet Rooke(VR), Ron Clarke(RC), Lorraine Birkett(LB), Marilyn Irving(MI) and Karen Ferry(KF) 
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
Heather – Engie 

Linda Hobson – Newcastle City Councillor 

Oskar Avery – Newcastle City Councillor 

Debbie Playford – Resident 

Jean McCartney – Resident 

07/20.  Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence were received from Ann Keenan and Jimmy Gill.
08/20.  Declaration of Interests
· Violet Rook – Governor at Thomas Walling School and Governor with the North East Ambulance Service 
· Ron Clarke - 165 Estate TARA

· Irene Teasdale – Mrs T’s Café and 165 Estate TARA
· Marilyn Irving – Fostering under Newcastle and 165 Estate TARA
· Karen Ferry – Blakelaw Club Juniors Football Club 

09/20. Grant Applications
There were no applications for grants.

10/20. Minutes of the Previous Meeting and Matters Arising 
Minutes of meeting held on the 14 November 2019 
The minutes of the meeting held on the 14 November required amending to include Community Councillor Marilyn Irving to show that she has an interest in all matters including the 165 TARA as she sits on the committee.

Following the above amendment, the minutes were agreed as a correct record of the meeting held on the 14 November 2019.
Minutes of the meeting held on the 9 December 2019
In relation to minute number 123/19(165 TARA and Holly Court), there was a significant amount of discussion around these draft minutes.  It was felt by some Community Councillors that the minutes were very negative and they were concerned at what residents may think should they read them.  It was commented that they believed that the way in which the minutes were written, residents would be able to identify the individual involved benefitting from the grant as she was well known business woman in the community and that it may be perceived that the Community Councillor involved was doing it for the money and they believed they should be changed.
The Chair explained that the meeting had been very negative at the time and a number of other Councillors had raised concerns about the main beneficiary of the grant applications being a Community Councillor and how that may be portrayed by residents.  It was also explained that there was a need for transparency with these types of things and from the minutes the Community Councillor involved was not name.  There was a lot of toing and froing in relation for the need for transparency and that nobody in the room was critical of what was trying to be achieved but that if the Community Council were not open and honest and then residents found out that one of the Community Councillors had benefited significantly from a grant where by they sat on the committee, questions would be asked as to why the Community Council hadn’t been transparent in the first place.  The Clerk reiterated the need for transparency and that in relation to concerns raised by others regarding the main financial beneficiary, NALC had confirmed that they were not doing anything legally wrong but it was felt it was morally wrong.
It was confirmed that the minutes would not be changed but it would be noted in these minutes of the discussions that had taken place.

Minute number 123/19 (Fostering under Newcastle(FUN)), MI stated that she felt the minutes in relation to this grant were very negative, it was confirmed once again that the meeting had been very negative and that the minutes were factual.  MI wished to know who had made a number of the comments noted in particular the comment made regarding the coincidence that the application had come following a Community Councillor who was involved with this application had recently joined the Community Council.  It was confirmed that all comments noted were made by other Community Councillors sitting around the table.  MI confirmed that she wished everyone to note that it had been ex City Councillor Nora Casey who had suggested that FUN make an application to the Community Council.  MI confirmed that over the years FUN had been provided with funding from Newcastle City Council.  This had been 19k, then 4k and now nothing.  FUN were a registered charity who held joint coffee mornings and other events with Newcastle City Council.  The Clerk commented that she had viewed the City Council website and had been unable to find anything that suggested FUN work in partnership with City Council.  The Clerk also raised concerns with regards to why they collected certain personal information on the “closed” website ie gender.  MI stated this was because some foster placement were with same sex couples – the clerk pointed out that this was irrelevant and should not be collected and if it was what was it being used for?  MI confirmed that Newcastle City Council’s sign off this sort off thing.
MI stated that she wanted to have the minutes changed too show the above.  It was again explained that the minutes could not be changed but that her comments would be visible in the minutes dated the 9 January 2020.  

Thereafter there was a general discussion around the minutes being changed.  The Clerk stated that minutes would be not be changed as they were a factual record of the meeting and as previously stated the meeting had been incredibly negative.  The Clerk also pointed out that as the Community Councils Statutory Officer she would be very concerned if Community Councillors were suggesting that the record of the meeting was changed to suit.

The Clerk did point out that she felt as though she had tried to help those applying for the grants following 3 very poor applications missing significant amounts of information and this had led to the Clerk being seen to be the person stopping them growing through.  This was not the case, the guidance notes were clear and in future all applications for funding would simply be returned to the applicant.

The Community Councillors will look at the grant application form further during their away day to see if it needs changing or simplifying in anyway.
11/20. Engie Update  

Heather Miller from Engie provided their monthly update with regards to the work currently being undertaken at the Roundhill site.  Heather confirmed that they had had a positive few months with them only receiving 1 complaint from a resident regarding a contractor being parked outside their home.  The resident had attended the office and this issue was dealt with immediately.
The homes were now at roof level and over the coming weeks roof trusses and tiles would arrive.  Internal roads would start going in the coming weeks and it was hoped this would help keep the dust down.  
Heather stated that there had been some damage done to the roads with heavy plant going in and out but this would be repaired by Engie once the site was further on.  Services were being installed in March and April.  MI queried whether this would impact upon current residents supply.  Heather confirmed that it shouldn’t be it would have an impact upon roads and paths. 

A resident queried if it was over the Easter which was in April would al works be cordoned off?  Heather confirmed that they needed to be incredibly safety conscious as they were also waiting on deliveries of stone and brick.

Heather confirmed that they were working with residents in Rothy as it had been brought to their attention that water was running down their street and collecting at the bottom.  Engie were working with these residents to find a solution whereby all cars would be removed from the street to enable the street to be cleaned twice weekly.

Heather asked that people be reminded to report any thing they were unhappy to her as Engie were keen to work with residents to ensure minimal impact during the build.
12/20. Chairs Update 

Nothing to update at this time as most points were already being discussed as part of the agenda.

13/20. Police Update 
The Police were not in attendance due to shift changes.

The meeting discussed problems in relation to motorbikes.  Community Councillors and residents feel that the Police are not doing anything regarding this and they have been advised to take photographs however this easier said than done.  OA advised that if people can report where a motorbike is sitting the Police will be able to act upon it.

MI commented that her neighbours had bought them for the children and they were very noisy.  OA informed MI to report them to the Police if they are being ridden on paths as this was illegal.  

There was a general discussion around Police’s priorities and how stretched they were.  OA reminded everyone that it was important that residents reported incidents.

It was recognised that Michael the PCSO had been very proactive and people should contact him directly with concerns.

14/20. Update from Blakelaw Ward Councillors 

OA confirmed that in relation to the feedback provided by Engie, Ward Councillors had undertaken a huge canvass around the area and they had received a feeling of no unrest with residents and it was a positive move that Engie were going to repair the road which they didn’t have to do.

OA went on to advise of the re-design of the roundabout and Pooley Road.  It was felt that there were significant problems with regards to getting in and out of the Wicks site.
LB queried with OA about whether a sculpture on the roundabout would require planning permission.  OA commented that it would depend on what it was etc.  There was then a discussion around the Community Councils idea of putting a sculpture like the one at the entrance to Westerhope.  

OA also confirmed that the planning application for the work to be undertaken at the Blakelaw fields had been agreed.

JW updated the meeting on the work the Community Council had been undertaken with regards to mental health and wellbeing with the Community Council offering training which had had a good take up from the community.

OA informed the meeting that Nora Casey had resigned as a City Councillor.

They were also able to offer support to the elderly or those with long term illnesses moving in to the long term care.
15/20. Sub Groups

Community Engagement Group

KF updated the meeting on the success of the Christmas trip to Edinburgh

The Community Council continued to use newsletters, there was a new website and Facebook continued to grow, all being increasingly successful.

The AGM was going to be combined with a charity event in support a local mental health charity which would be decided in the next few days.  KF suggested the Hub of Hope and CALM (Campaign about Living Miserably).

OA commented that Chi Onwara would be keen to attend but early notification was a must.  The Lord Mayor and Sheriff of Newcastle may also be interested in attending.

KF also confirmed that she would be approaching the Blakelaw Club with a view to asking that they supported the event by printing the tickets.  It was confirmed that the entertainment was booked.

The Chair also confirmed that there would be more social events in the coming year and these had been budgeted for.

Environment Group 

VR updated the meeting on discussions that had taken place around climate change, and the hope that we would be planting bulbs in the area.

OA also provided an update in relation pavement parking.

Employment Group

It was confirmed that a meeting had taken place and the Clerks hours and salary had been increased and amendments had been made to the current contract.

16/20. Financial Matters 

Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 15 November 2019 – 9 January 2020

Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £38,696.43







Total

  
£39,196.43

Less: Payments;
HMRC - December 2019





£230.90

Helen Richardson – December 2019



£5.00

Helen Richardson – December 2019 Salary


£909.32

Helen Richardson – Backdated Salary (01/07/19-30/11/19)
£2273.30

Fostering under Newcastle – Grant Funding 


£850.00

Holly Court – Grant Funding 




£1100.00

165 Estate TARA – Grant Funding 



£900.00

Denisia Savarino – Newsletter Distribution


£260.00

Helen Richardson - January 2020 Salary


£909.32

Helen Richardson – Laptop Cover January 2020

£5.00

HMRC - January 2020 including backdated payment

£1272.21









Total
£8,715.05

Income:-

Edinburgh Trip 





  
£392.74
Closing balance as at 9 January 2020 (account 2)
£30,374.12

Closing balance as at 9 January 2020 (account 1)
£500.00

Members noted the above and approved the payments.

Precept 2020-2021

The Chair confirmed that a meeting had taken place to discuss the forth coming budget and precept.  It had been agreed that the precept request would remain at £31k for the year 2020-2021.

KF confirmed that the future felt very positive with the all the plans for the community that had been discussed.

City Councillor Linda Hobson spoke to the Community Council regarding the Welfare Rights Service that they have been funding along side the Fenham Ward Councillors.  This arrangement is changing for the next financial year and the Ward Councillors wished to approach the Community Council with regards to financially supporting the service.  The service costs £8000 to run a once a week session within the Neighbourhood Centre at Blakelaw.  LH to send through further details for consideration. 
17/20. Date and time of the next meeting 

The date and time of the next meeting is 13 February 2020 at 6pm in the Community Room, Moorland House, Moulton Place. 
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Facebook. BNFCC

Twitter. @BlakelawNfenham

Website. www.blakelawnfenhamcommunity-coincil.com

